COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
4975 ALLIANCE DRIVE
FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030

Charles A. Kilpatrick, P.E.
Commissioner

August 10, 2015

Mr. Heflin Carlton V
6115 Antioch Road
Haymarket, VA 20169

Route: Interstate 66 Corridor Improvements
County: Fairfax and Prince William

From: US Route 15 To: 1-495

Project: 0066-96A-297, P101

UPC: # 105500

Dear Mr. Carlton:

The Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) is studying improvements to Interstate 66 within the
limits listed above. The proposed improvements include both roadway improvements and transit
elements, including park and ride lots to facilitate ride sharing and bus transit. Additional information
about the studies for the improvements can be found at the following web address:
http://outside.transform66.org/

Your property has been identified as a potential location for a park and ride lot. This letter is being sent to
you pursuant to Section 33.2-1011 of the Code of Virginia. In order to plan improvements to highways
and transit services, it is necessary to conduct environmental studies. VDOT employees, its consultants,
and/or regulatory agency representatives may need to enter your property to locate physical features, take
photographs, and conduct testing, including, but not limited to, surveying, identification of wetlands,
identification of historic properties, and soil sampling.

These studies do not mean that transportation improvements on your property are imminent or that a
decision on the improvements has been made. The studies are being conducted for the purpose of
gathering data and determining the feasibility and impacts of transportation improvements.

We anticipate conducting work on your property between August 24, 2015 and November 23, 2015.
Should there be any need to further access your property after that for study purposes, we will contact you
again either in person or by mail.

If you have any concerns regarding our entry on your property, please notify me at the address above, call
me at 703-259-1215, or email me at john.muse(e vdot.virginia. gov.

Sincerely,

John Muse
District Environmental Manager
VirginiaDOT.org
WE KEEP VIRGINIA MOVING



